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Omaha Public Power District
444 South 16th Street Mall

Omaha Nebraska 68102-2247
402/636-2000

June 16, 1994
LIC-94-0108

U. S. fluclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Mail Station Pl-137
Washington, DC 20555

References: 1. Docket No. 50-285
2. NRC Generic Letter 89-10, dated June 28, 1989
3. NRC Generic Letter 89-10, Supplement 6, dated March 8,1994

Gentlemen:

SUBJECT: Completion of NRC Generic letter 89-10 Actions

In Reference 2, licensees were required to notify the NRC in writing within 30
days of the completion of the actions described in the first paragraph of Item
i of the Generic Letter. Omaha Public Power District (0 PPD) completed all
actions described in Item i on May 27, 1994 for Fort Calhoun Station. In
addition, OPPD has established a Motor Operated Valve (MOV) Program which
fulfills the requirements of the Generic letter.

With regard to periodic verification of switch settings, OPPD will use dynamic
testing until industry documentation exists to support an alternate method of
verification. However, utilizing the guidance from the recently released
Generic Letter 89-10, Supplement 6 (Reference 3), OPPD has elected to form two
valve groups, one consisting of the eight High Pressure Safety Injection
valves and the other consisting of the four low Pressure Safety Injection
valves, to be tested per the grouping criteria discussed in the supplement. A
portion of the valves in each of these groups is to be dynamically tested and
the remainder of each group is to be statically tested once every five years
or three refueling outages, whichever is longer. This change has been
incorporated into the Fort Calhoun Station Generic Letter 89-10 Test Program.
All the valves contained in these two groups were dynamically tested with
satisfactory results during the initial Generic Letter 89-10 Test Program.

L'?p ,

L44. 2. a

9406220038 940616
PDR ADCCK 05000295 ge - p_ ___ a



- - - . . . . - -.

4

! .

l, .

i
.

U. S. Nucl' ear Regulatory Commission !
"

LIC-9'4-0108 ),

Page 2'

4

i

If you should have any questions, please contact me.

I Sincerely,

AV h $3S;ts
.

; W. G. Gates
Vice President3

: I
j WGG/mah

'

c: LeBoeuf, Lamb, Greene & MacRae
L. J. Callan, NRC Regional Administrator, Region IV2

S. D. Bloom, NRC Project Manager ;;

R. P. Mullikin, NRC Senior Resident Inspector '
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